
“Support widows who are genuinely in need.” 1 Timothy 5:3 CSB 

Dear Friend, 

Thank you for your generous gift to Mission:Dignity®! Over 60% of our Mission:Dignity 
recipients are widows. By supporting them, you continue to mirror the heart of the 
Lord! 

Sarah Smith Cox is one widow you support. After 26 years of serving the Lord with her 
husband, she became a widow at the age of 68, but she kept a cheerful smile. “I’ve 
always had people tell me they like my smile. Even when I suffered a stroke a few 
years ago, the Lord let me smile and encourage both fellow patients and medical 
staff,” she said.  

She credits her cheerful smile to one person: “Jesus!” she proclaims. “His love and 
provision have been so abundantly overwhelming in my life.” Some of this provision 
has been through the generosity of donors to Mission:Dignity. Through tears, Sarah 
wanted to share the following with our donors, “Thank you for giving despite your 
own needs. I live independently because of your love and compassion. I hope you 
smile when you give knowing that your gift is bringing a smile to me and so many 
others.” 

Thank you for joining the Lord in protecting and providing for widows like Sarah. May 
God continue to bless you for your love and compassion for them! 

Working Together, 
 

 
 
 

Aaron J. Meraz, Ph.D., D.Min. 
Director of Mission:Dignity 
 
P.S. Giving Tuesday is December 3 this year. Gifts will be matched up to $700,000! 


